

#3

March 6, 2020

County of Santa Barbara Board of Supervisors

Re: Upcoming Appeals of Cannabis Cultivation Projects, including March 10, 2020 Item #D3, Santa Rita Valley Ag., Inc. Cannabis Cultivation Appeal; March 17, 2020, Busy Bee Organics, Inc.; and March 24, 2020 Santa Barbara West Coast Farms

Dear Chair Hart and Supervisors:

The Grower-Shipper Association of Santa Barbara and San Luis Obispo Counties represents over 170 growers, shippers, farm labor contractors, and supporting agribusinesses. Our members grow diverse field and nursery crops such as broccoli, strawberries, wine grapes, vegetable transplants, flowers, and tree fruit. We appreciate the opportunity to comment on the Board's consideration of projects related to cannabis cultivation in the County and have participated in the Planning Commission proceedings and Agricultural Advisory Committee (AAC) meetings on this important topic.

The Association advocates for thoughtful policy that anticipates and minimizes predictable land use conflicts. Our members have experienced similar conflicts with both hemp and cannabis (marijuana). Both hemp and cannabis cultivation have been the source of significant conflict with established Central Coast agriculture.

Based on the best information we have available and the extent of conflict that our members and others in the agricultural community have experienced in trying to grow near hemp and cannabis, we do not believe that hemp or cannabis cultivation is compatible with organic or conventional Central Coast agriculture.

Our Board of Directors and members have engaged in extensive, focused discussions since August. These extensive discussions and the experience of our members growing in close proximity to hemp and cannabis through a full production cycle have better informed our current policy position. Our policy position has evolved as we have become better informed on the specifics of hemp and cannabis cultivation, end uses, regulatory context, and experience of nearby agricultural operations. The Association believes in the value of a diverse, vibrant, and robust agricultural economy and communities and we support different types of Central Coast agriculture. We further believe that innovation and adaptation is essential to support agriculture and allow for future generations to continue to be viable in domestic agriculture in the face of increasing challenges related to labor, water, market, and the cumulative effect of regulatory and economic pressures. For these reasons we are open to opportunities that complement and secure a future for agriculture on the Central Coast and are mindful of the potential precedential implications of policy decisions. However, based on the experience of our members operating in real-world Central Coast conditions, all evidence suggests that cannabis is not similarly situated to agricultural crops and these differences are driving severe conflicts.

Hemp and cannabis are fundamentally different from other agricultural crops. Unlike any other crop, hemp and cannabis have demonstrated that it is virtually impossible to farm next to even when exercising best management practices in a manner consistent with proper and accepted customs and standards and local, State, and Federal rules and regulations.

Our members have reported conflicts with neighbors growing both hemp and/or cannabis in a variety of crops and locations in Santa Barbara and San Luis Obispo Counties. The conflicts that our members have experienced are not isolated to one particular location, individual, or crop type. Although there are some limited locations that have not generated conflict, the majority of our members operating near hemp and/or cannabis have experienced significant and acrimonious conflict. The types of conflict include disputes over normal cultivation activities, such as land cultivation, application of plant protection materials, application of fertilizers, and threatened litigation; other conflicts have included harvest crews reporting concerns from strong odors sometimes several miles away. Crop types that have been embroiled in conflicts have included broccoli, wine grapes, avocado orchards, and citrus orchards. Local businesses and community members that have been impacted by this conflict include farmers, harvesters, rural residents, shippers, custom machine operators, materials applicators, and farm labor contractors. Given the great extent and diversity of intrinsic conflicts, we restate that these experiences of conflict are not isolated events and should give pause to the future of hemp and cannabis cultivation on the Central Coast.

Although the significance of advocating for regulations weighs heavily on our Association, we cannot remain silent in the face of continued increases in the number of members whose ability to exercise best management practices is crippled by their proximity to hemp or cannabis cultivation.

Until we have evidence to the contrary we urge a conservative approach be exercised to maintain the viability of the established, diverse agriculture and a future for food crops on the Central Coast. Examples of policy and information gaps include broader State and Federal licensing of plant protection materials for hemp or cannabis cultivation and better understanding of odor concerns. We further believe that addressing liability protection for agriculturalists exercising best agricultural practices and their right to farm is a key component for compatibility between hemp or cannabis and other agricultural food crops.

In light of this information we urge you to consider the widespread and significant conflicts that hemp and cannabis cultivation have generated on the Central Coast demonstrating their incompatibility with existing food crops in Santa Barbara County.

Sincerely, Claine Wineman

Claire Wineman, President